

October 7, 2019

Ecc. 3:1 "To everything there is a season, and a time to every purpose under the heaven:"

## Dear Ministry Partners,

Thank you for your faithfulness, and for your patience. We have some good news to report! Those of you who keep up with our ministry account on Facebook, know that we had an important <u>meeting with a chaplain</u> on the Sand Hill section of Fort Benning. We gave him our testimonies, Dan gave him an idea of what we've done there in the past, and showed him some photos and other things from studies that we have done, or would like to do. We listened to his testimony as well, and <u>believe he is truly saved!</u> This chaplain has also said that he would help us get the ball rolling by contacting a couple of chaplains who may be open to have us come and run Bible studies for them. It was a very positive meeting, but it was only the first of several steps. In the meantime, that chaplain's duty has called him away for a short time, but he has promised to continue helping us when he returns. This is a season of **waiting**. <u>Please continue to pray for the Lord to open doors of ministry for us on Fort Benning!</u>

In other ministry news, we were blessed in August to attend one last missions conference in Georgia before officially declaring our Deputation time "complete". We enjoyed wonderful fellowship, gained many more prayer partners, and were able to join other AFBM missionaries (Doug and Debbie Carragher and the Stephanie Wesco family) for the first time ever! We also look forward to seeing the Carraghers and the Wescos again soon, as we attend a PTSD counseling workshop. This is a season of **training**. Please pray that this will be a great time of learning for us, so that we may better be able to serve our heroes.

Lastly, we are currently in a season of both **mourning** and **rejoicing**. We *mourn* the passing of Kelly's Grampa, who just passed away at the age of 95, but we *rejoice* that last year he called upon the Lord to save him! We're also thankful that we were able to visit him before he passed into eternity. Friends, may this be a challenge to all of us: No matter how long you've prayed for that lost loved one, don't stop. No matter how many times you've given them the Gospel, don't give up. Grampa was involved in a false religion for *decades*. Keep praying, keep proclaiming, and keep showing folks the love of Christ. Amen.

Thank you, ministry partners! Please know that we are praying for you as well!

Marching forward in Christ,

Dan and Kelly Kursinsky